Bourton on the
Water — October
2019

SUMMARY (from Gemma Hall — Youth Work Manager):

This month began with the shocking and sad news that one
of the teachers at Bourton Primary School had passed away.
Mr lane was well liked and respected by the young people at
youth club.

The following week we had been donated a disco session by
a local business. We decided to go ahead with the disco and
open it up to all young people at the primary school and
their parents. We created a memory area where the young
people and parents could add messages to a memory tree.

The disco was very well attended and we have seen lots of
new young people attending youth club in the following
week.

The young people, parents and school staff were very
appreciative of the youth workers going above and beyond
to create an environment where the school community
could come together, have some fun and let their hair down
at the same time as sharing their memories and coming to
terms with their loss.

The Cake sale was a big hit with lots of people enjoying the
cakes donated from our community café in Cheltenham. A
fantastic total of £40 was raised for Winston’s Wish, a
charity helping young people with bereavement.

The CMAS team will be getting in touch with Winston’s Wish
about resources and support for the young people of
Bourton on the Water.
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COMMUNICATION WITH THE COMMISSIONER:
The primary school were very appreciative of the
memory tree the young people and parents
created at the disco and it is now in pride of place
in the entrance foyer where all can see.

Gemma also attended the public meeting with the
police crime commissioner where she talked
passionately about issues young people face in
Bourton on the Water.

DEVELOPMENT OF THE YOUTH CLUB:
| Through offering a supportive ear to the staff at

the primary school Gemma has built up new
working relationships with the staff at the
primary school. We will be looking to use these
newly forged links to promote the youth club to
the children at the primary school.




